

January 1, 2018

Dear Affiliate,

Please note the following:

- 1. <u>Children's Television Act of 1990 Compliance</u> During the quarter beginning October 1, 2017 and ending December 31, 2017, MLB Network did not telecast any programs originally produced and broadcast primarily for an audience of children 12 years old and younger.
- 2. Closed Captioning Compliance MLB Network certifies that, during the quarter beginning October 1, 2017 and ending December 31, 2017, it provided closed captioning for its non-exempt video programming in compliance with §79.1 of Title 47 of the Code of Federal Regulations. With respect to caption quality, MLB Network has adopted and follows the Best Practices set forth in 47 C.F.R. § 79.1(k)(1).

If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact our Affiliate Sales & Marketing Department at (201) 520-6410.

Sincerely,

THE MLB NETWORK, LLC

Name: Erick VanTuyl

Title: Senior Vice President, Business & Legal Affairs